HERITAGE POLICY AND URBAN DESIGN GUIDELINES
HERITAGE
1. Most of the homes and shops in Parkview and Greenside East are over 60 years and therefore are protected under the National Heritage Resources Act, 25 of 1999. To obtain permission to alter or demolish any of these homes and shops, application needs to be made to the Provincial Heritage Resources Authority – Gauteng (PHRAG).
2. In approaching the alteration of these old properties, residents and traders are encouraged to brief architects who would understand and adhere to the principles embedded in the Burra charter (the internationally accepted guideline on heritage conservation) and in this regard residents are encouraged to consult with the Joint Plans Committee of Parktown, Parkview and Westcliff.
URBAN DESIGN GUIDELINES
Neighbourhood Node
1. Urban design principles on how to protect and enhance the public realm need to be defined. These would then be incorporated into all further developments. Notwithstanding the availability and practicality of modern building materials and designs, the formulation of urban design guidelines concerning issues such as façade, boundary walls, roof (pitch and materials), pavements, signage, lighting and landscaping could help ensure that any new developments or redevelopments take reference of the heritage and character of the area.
2. New developments in the Tyrone high street to develop up to the pavement, canopies with columns over the pavements, and the use of glazed windows.

Rest of suburb
1. Parkview was developed as a garden suburb – characterised by gardens with dwellings set back. Visual access to the gardens and the treed avenues helps implement the vision and attractiveness of the suburb. In this regard, attention should be paid to boundary walls. Despite concerns about crime, increased visibility and surveillance improves security.
2. The beautification of the front verge should not hinder the free flow of pedestrian traffic, wheelchairs and prams.

3. Most of the homes and shops in Parkview and Greenside East are over 60 years and therefore are protected under the National Heritage Resources Act, 25 of 1999. To obtain permission to alter or demolish any of these homes and shops, application needs to be made to the Provincial Heritage Resources Authority – Gauteng (PHRAG) – see section on “Heritage” above. The heritage of Parkview needs to be protected, and specific Urban Design Guidelines may be recommended for dwellings of historical significance.
